	Riverside, California, USA 
November 23, 1951

	 

	

	
description:

UFOs at Close Sight (Patrick Gross)

RIVERSIDE, CALIFORNIA, NOVEMBER 23, 1951:

Guy B. Marquand, Jr. of Riverside, California, submitted this as a bonafide UFO on November 23, 1951. Interviewed March 24, 1952 by the Air force, Marquand admitted that the whole thing was a hoax. He said it started out as a gag which got out of control when press took over. The object was tire cover from 1937 Ford. 

Interestingly, the hoaxed photographed has been presented again decades later by the controversial Colonel Philip Corso in his Roswell fantasy book as the first of a series of "true" UFO photographs

Source: UFOs at Close Sight (Patrick Gross)
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